
AGENDA ITEM NO. 9 
 

COUNCIL MEETING – 1 NOVEMBER 2017 
 

QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS  
 

COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE NO.29 
 

QUESTION 
NO. 

QUESTION  
FROM 

QUESTION  
TO 

QUESTION 

 
1/17 

 
Cllr Rathmell 

 
The Mayor 

In 2012 MBC entered into a section 106 agreement with BDW Limited (David 
Wilson Homes) as part of that agreement £750,000 was set aside for 
Chandlers Ridge Primary under the heading provision of education. 
 
For the last two years as councillor for Nunthorpe I’ve had various meetings, 
including with one of your executive, because there have been many concerns 
expressed that MBC want to change the agreement. 
 
It’s been two years since this concern was first raised and at present you have 
offered no financial stability to the future of Chandlers Ridge. Can you please 
confirm what MBC’s intentions are with the £750,000 from this section 106 
agreement? 
 

2/17 Cllr Rathmell The Mayor Nunthorpe residents are currently waiting with anticipation for the South 
Middlesbrough Masterplan to be completed. As part of this plan there is a 
proposal and ambition by MBC to develop land surrounding the Squash Club 
on a Guisborough Road. As part of this proposed development residents have 
been told that they will get a “new park”. 
Before you make promises about a new park is there any plan in place to 
improve the state of the parks we already have in and around Nunthorpe which 
are frankly a disgrace and have suffered from neglect by lack of maintenance? 
 

3/17 Cllr Lawton Executive Member for 
Finance and Governance 

It was reported in the Gazette that over £400,000 was earmarked by MBC for 
the dismantling of the Tuxedo Royale. 
What is cost/benefit analysis associated with this projected spend, why is it 
MBCs responsibility, how will this money be spent and if there are 3rd party 
contractors involved who are they? 
 



4/17 Cllr J Young Executive Member for 
Environment and 
Commercial Services 

Can the executive member give an update on Newham Grange Farm? 
 
In the local press it has been reported that the council is looking at bringing 
forward investment plans, can she explain what this means with regards to the 
scale and timeframe of these proposed investment plans?” 
 

 


